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September 5, 2018 
 
Khadijah Murrell 
New Direction Network 
2944 Welland Dr 
Saginaw, MI  48601 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AS730389897 
New Direction Network 
605 S 24th 
Saginaw, MI  48601 

 
 
Dear Ms. Murrell: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (810) 787-7031. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Sabrina McGowan, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Community and Health Systems 
4809 Clio Road 
Flint, MI  48504 
(810) 835-1019 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS 
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AS730389897 
  
Licensee Name: New Direction Network 
  
Licensee Address:   2944 Welland Dr 

Saginaw, MI  48601 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (989) 401-6244 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Khadijah Murrell, Designee 
  
Name of Facility: New Direction Network 
  
Facility Address: 605 S 24th 

Saginaw, MI  48601 
  
Facility Telephone #: (989) 992-4973 
  
Capacity: 3 
  
Program Type: PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED 

DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED 
MENTALLY ILL 
AGED 
ALZHEIMERS 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
This facility was originally licensed on 07/08/16 with a capacity of three (3) 
residents. Khadijah Murrell, licensee, submitted a written request to increase the 
capacity of this facility to four (4) residents on 08/20/18. Ms. Murrell stated that 
bedroom #3, previously identified for one occupant, will now be utilized for two 
occupants.  The room has ample space for an additional occupant, based on its 
initial measurements of 169 square feet. 

 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

08/20/2018- Document received. 
                    Received written request for change in capacity received. 

 
       08/20/2018- Inspection completed on-site. 
 

 
IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 

 
An on-site inspection of this facility was conducted on 08/20/18. The bedroom that 
Ms. Murrell requested be licensed for two (2) residents is located on the main level 
of the home and is identified as bedroom #3. This bedroom measures 13’X13’ for 
a total of 169 sq. ft. This is enough floor space for two (2) residents. The bedroom 
also contained the furniture required for the additional two (2) residents. 

 
 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
I recommend that the capacity of this facility be increased to four (4) residents. 

 
 

 September 4, 2018 
________________________________________ 
Sabrina McGowan 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
Approved by: 

September 5, 2018 
Mary E. Holton                                                Date 
Area Manager 


